SPECIAL MEETING
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
OCTOBER 23, 2017
12:00 NOON 


PRESENT:  Mark Hanson, Brian Harder, Steve Syverson, Jerry Haberman, Mike Nelson.  Clara Johnson, Dean Janzen and Brad Hanson, Advisors.  Cheryl Hiebert, Observer/Advocate.
ABSENT:  Vern Peterson 
STAFF:  Rob Anderson and Tabitha Garloff
CITY ADMINISTRATOR:  Wendy Meyer

1.  Call to Order:  Mark called the meeting to order at 12:07 p.m.

2. Consider Purchase Offer from Casey’s General Stores, Inc., Block 2, Lot 1, Mt. Lake Commercial Park.  Casey’s Development/Real Estate Associate Jared Sergeant will be Available via Telephone Conference Call if Needed.  Rob gave a brief overview of the offer letter that was received from Casey’s General Stores, Inc.  Jerry stated he felt that the need for a separate diesel island is crucial in the community.  Steve stated he has concerns about the deed restriction on alcohol.  He stated that restriction may defer other businesses such as hotels or restaurants from building in the commercial park.  Steve feels that restriction should be changed to off sale only.  Mark stated his concern is the cost per acre.  Brian stated his concern about the 180 day due diligence period of 180 days and having 2 years to build.  Brian stated he would like to see Casey’s begin construction in 2018 and change the offer to state Casey's must begin construction within 1 year.  Rob asked about the plan for the future welcome sign and how much room is needed for the sign or if the location should be changed.  Mike stated that the plan is for the welcome sign to sit in the corner at a 45 degree angle; however, Mike feels Casey’s would not want the welcome sign located on their property.  Wendy stated the MNDOT would need to be contacted about where the sign could be located.  Mark commented that there are 3 other corners that could be possibly utilized and if the location is to low it could be built up like the County Road 1 and Highway 60 welcome sign.  Mike stated he feels that welcome sign should not even be mentioned in the negotiations.  Brad stated he felt we need an automatic car wash in town and stated he would like us to ask if that is something Casey’s would consider.  Dean stated that automatic car washes require a lot of maintenance.  Mark asked if a vote needed to be taken before calling Jared about the 5 board questions/concerns:  1) Need for a separate diesel island, 2) Lot cost of $100,000, 3) restriction to off sale liquor only, 4) construction to start in 2018, 5) possible car wash.   Motion made and seconded by Jerry and Mike to call Jared and talk about the 5 items to consider.  Carried.  

At 12:25 p.m. a conference call was made to Jared Sergeant via Rob’s cell phone to discuss the 5 items for discussion.
1) Separate Diesel Island.  Jared stated that Casey’s would consider a separate diesel island.  Jared encouraged the EDA to make a counter offer to include a separate diesel island.  Jared stated that the construction design of the new Casey’s building included room for future expansion.
2) Lot cost to be $100,000.  Jared stated to put the cost in the counter offer.
3) Change alcohol restriction to off sale only.  Jared stated that yes that could be done.
4) 2018 construction start date.  Jared stated that the plan would be to begin construction in 2018.  The reason for the 2 years to build is to allow for legal issues that may come up that are out of their control, and other issues such as weather or natural disaster.  Jared stated that changing the start date to include start of construction within 12 months would be fine.
5) Automatic car wash. Jared suggested to also put the car wash in the counter offer.

After the call ended with Jared, Rob stated that he would send the counter offer to include the discussed items after the meeting.  

3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Other.  Downtown Redevelopment Project.  Rob reported that a meeting was held earlier this morning with project architect Corey Brunton, Tammy Omdal from Northland Securities, the Construction Committee, Wendy and Dale Friesen.  Rob stated the group spent the majority of the meeting discussing construction plans and coming up with a proposed lease amount for Sanford main floor clinic.  The plan continues to include Sanford Clinic on the lower level with apartments on the 2nd level.  The apartments would include 3-2 bedroom and 3-1 bedroom units.  There was discussion about the construction of garages.  The breakeven expense for the entire building would be $19,500 a month.  Rob stated that if Dale Friesen has not committed to be the project developer, but if he wants just the clinic portion of the building, the two could be separated.  The cost of the construction will increase approximately 20% more for materials because of recent hurricanes.  Estimated construction is $2.5-3 million dollars.  Sanford’s estimated lease would be $9,000 a month plus utilities and taxes.  Rob will contact Sanford this afternoon.  

4.  President Hanson adjourned the meeting at 12:50 p.m.

    

